Subscribe Past Issues Trans

Rocky Mountain Modeleers Club Newsletter | January 2019



Next Meeting: Wednesday, January 2nd, 6:30 PM, at HobbyTown Fort Collins

A Letter from the President

Greetings Modeleers

We are into a new year...again! I hope you all had a wonderful Christmas that was not too eventful. We got the cold, but not the snow and I'm just not up to freezing my thumbs on the transmitter sticks anymore. I propose that we consider erecting individually heated kiosks at each of our flight stations. Maybe we can find decommissioned telephone booths?

Dave Dust informs me that our FAA permits have automatically been renewed through 2020 without additional fees. All you need to do is go online and download your updated authorization. He said it was easy, but I'll probably manage to screw it up when I try to get mine.

Remember that your 2019 membership dues need to be paid in January. You can send them to Jim Ferry or pay at this coming business meeting. Our primary agenda item for the January meeting will be to discuss and approve the 2019 budget. I kinda busted the 2018 budget with the runway recoat, but it looks like it was worth it. If you have a new aircraft you received from or to yourself, you might want to show it at the meeting.

Once again our business meeting will be in the basement of HobbyTown at 3500 So. College in The Square Mall this coming Wednesday (January 2nd) at 6:30 PM.

See you there.

Jerry Craig President

Minutes of the November 2018 Meeting

Date and Location: Wednesday, November 7, 2018 at HobbyTown.

Call to Order: President Jerry Craig called the meeting to order at 6:39 PM with 9 members in attendance, including Vice-President Durbin Seidel, Treasurer Jim Ferry, and Secretary David Dust.

Minutes: The minutes of the September meeting were approved unanimously. (Note: The October Meeting was cancelled due to weather.)

Treasurer's Report: Treasurer Ferry reported the club's current checkbook balance is \$1,093.34 and the savings balance is \$10,634.35. The treasurer's report was approved unanimously.

Safety Officer's Report: On behalf of Safety Officer Joe Wilson, President Craig informed the membership that the safety officer had nothing specific to report. Secretary Dust briefly reported on the New FAA Rules as reported in Model Aviation, November 2018.

Old Business: As approved at the September Meeting, Treasurer Ferry has made arrangements to have the "porta-potty" serviced by a new company this coming Saturday.

New Business: Secretary Dust reported that the riding mower has a flat right-front tire and volunteered to make arrangements to have it repaired.

Show and Tell: Vice-President Seidel did a "show & sell" presentation of several aircraft that he is trying to sell for a friend. (This was followed-up with an email in December 2018.)

Meeting Adjourned at about 7:05 PM.

Next Meeting: The next meeting will be on Wednesday, January 2nd at 6:30 PM at HobbyTown.

Respectfully Submitted,
David Dust
Rocky Mountain Modeleers Secretary



3500 S. College Ave. Fort Collins - 970.226.3900 Located inside the The Square



Interested in joining? Click here!

Membership is open to all RC model aircraft enthusiasts who are members of the <u>Academy of Model Aeronautics (AMA)</u>. Activities of the club include all phases of RC modeling: instruction, sport flying, club events, and more. A monthly newsletter and yearly membership card is sent to each member. Instruction is offered to new members free of charge. Current AMA membership is required to fly at either club field. Non-club members who are AMA members may fly free two days as a guest of the club.

A Monthly Publication of the Rocky Mountain Modeleers, Fort Collins, Colorado AMA Charter Club #1824

Email: info@modeleers.org
Website: www.modeleers.org



